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[image: Image result for teachers][image: Image result for happy new year clip art]Happy New year everyone! I wish you the very best of wishes for a healthy and happy 2019. I hope you all had a wonderful holiday with family and friends.  We have just loved welcoming you all back to school this week.
Building Professional Relationships 
On Monday, we had our first training session for 2019 with all four schools in the Q1E Trust. It was a truly great day and a wonderful opportunity to meet our colleagues from our sister schools. Building these professional relationships creates great capacity for our teachers to be the best practitioners which ultimately results in super outcomes for our pupils. 
[image: Image result for teachers]DfE performance Tables 
At the end of last term the DfE released the latest performance tables. Do take time to have a look at the impressive results achieved at BWA last year. https://www.compare-school-performance.service.gov.uk/school/144621/belleville-wix-academy
[image: Image result for christmas message]Year 5 and 6 Show 
Many of you attended wonderful performances at the end of term. Our Year 5 and 6 pupils shared the Christmas message with us and performed with confidence.   It was a joy to watch them. Well done Year 5 and 6. 
[image: Image result for circus]Circus Pantomime 
 Wix Loisirs very generously invited us to watch a Circus Style show at the end of the term as a special treat before the holiday. The show was fantastic and I am sure that many of your children came home eager to tell you all about it. 
[image: Image result for music notes]Music at BWA
 This week we have been delighted to welcome our new music teacher. Hopefully the children have been telling you about what they have been learning in their first lesson of the term. I am certainly excited about this as I am passionate about improving our music provision. If there is an instrument your child would like to learn I’d be happy to look into how we can incorporate that into our offer. 
School Meal Choices
If you would like your child to have a hot school dinner you can sign them up via the office. This commitment is for a half term. Should you wish to change at the end of this time frame, you must complete a form. We appreciate your co-operation. 
Healthy Snacks
[image: Image result for fruit] We all need healthy food to help us learn throughout the day. We do encourage you to ensure your child has something healthy to eat at break time.  Remember no nuts, crisps  or sweets. 
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Key Dates
28th Jan – Y5 & 5B Trip to The British Museum

8th Feb – Y1 Trip to Holly Lodge

[bookmark: _GoBack]15th Feb – Y3 & 3B Trip to The British Museum

Half Term – Monday 18th Feb to Friday 22nd Feb

Weekly Attendance 
            95% Target
1B – 99.1%		
Y1 – 87%		[image: ]
2B – 94.2%  	[image: ]
Y2 – 94.1%	[image: ]	
3B – 98.2%	
Y3 – 92.9%	[image: ]
4B – 97.1%	
Y4 – 94.4%                [image: ]
5B – 95.8%	
Y5 – 97.6%	
6B – 86.3%	[image: ]
Y6 – 93.2%	[image: ]
Remember the soft start begins at 8.30am - ready to learn at 8.45am







Excellent Learners
Congratulations to:
1B – Zachary
Y1 – Chari
2B – David
Y2 – Jess
3B – Kaylen
Y3 – Sophie
4B – Maud S
Y4 – Carla 
5B – Charlie
Y5 – Zoe - Love
6B – Eyoel
Y6 – Sakeena

11th January 2019
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